Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

September 26, 2011  Northwind Grille, Brainerd MN

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Kris Olson at 6:30 p.m.
Members Present:  Lynn Fairbanks, Executive Director  Board Members present: Mary Hammer, Cheryl Triplett, Kris Olson, Aggie Stroot, Jan Moran, Lisa Lunde.  Quorum present.  
Review of Minutes:  Lise Lunde made a motion to approve the August minutes, Aggie Stroot seconded it.  Approved.

Financial Reports:  The financial reports were reviewed.  A motion to approve the financial reports was made by Jan Moran and seconded by Mary Hammer.   Approved.
Executive Directors Report:  Horses:  The injection given to Stormy didn’t work as well for him as was hoped.  Stormy will be able to carry riders at a walk, but not at a trot.  Lily has been having some behavior problems, but has been doing better when Sami is working with her.  Instructors:  Sami is doing very well and is almost ready to go to the workshop.  Lise has taken the two written tests, will do her mentoring in January and February, and will be ready to go to the workshop in May in WI.  Misc:  Lynn met with Leslie Russell-Martin on September 16.  Leslie has opened an office in St. Joseph, and wants to open an office in Baxter in the future.  Discussion centered around having ME provide the horse professional and True Balance provide the licensed therapist to provide Equine Facilitated Therapy.  No further discussions at this time.  ME has been a victim of theft.  Aluminum cans at Jacks Place were stolen with approx. value of $20.40.  Suspect has been apprehended, and has been given the opportunity to repay the debt, or face charges.  Lynn had a conversation with Mike Peterson regarding a draft horse that has been given to him.  He talked about eventually giving the horse to ME.  Lynn and Toni will go to look at the horse.  Board discussed options of what to do with Stormy, especially if this horse will fit with the ME program.  Lynn shared a letter she received from Kris and Charlie Winum with information regarding their programs and an offer for ME to relocate to their facility.  
Old Business:  
· Meeting with Staci & Brion – Lynn, Kris and Aggie met with Staci & Brion on August 30 to discuss a discount on expenses at Spirit Horse.  They are unable to give any sort of discount at this time because of their own financial situation.  Staci and Brion had some fundraising ideas for Mounted Eagles.  They requested a second meeting, which occurred on September 26.  At this meeting, Staci and Brion stated that they as a private couple would be making a donation to Mounted Eagles.  No amount was given. 
· Farrier discussion – Susie talked to Mounted Eagles current farrier, Dick.  He stated that he already gives ME a discount but would be willing to charge $5 less per horse.  ME will see if a discount is given at the next visit.
· Plans to move program – ME has no plans at this time to actively look into moving the program.  All other options will be looked at first before this option is considered.  
New Business:  

· Participant Horse Show – will be held October 23, 2011.  Registration begins at noon, with opening ceremony beginning at 1:15 p.m.  Riders will participate in one event, with games being offered and prizes.  Volunteers are needed.  
· Responsibility of board members – ME board members are responsible for the financial health of the program.  Individual board members will be equally responsible for any outstanding obligations of ME.  
Fundraisers:  

· Jan Moran made a motion to have separate meetings for fundraising planning, Lise Lunde seconded it. Before the next fundraising meeting, board members will write down new ideas for fundraising and ideas of current fundraisers.

Next Meeting:  Fundraising meeting October 3, 2011 at 5:30 p.m. at Jan’s house.
Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Lise Lunde, seconded by Aggie Stroot.    

Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
